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Newsletter 
July 2025 

 
 

Joan Kirner House Williamstown, Spotswood Community House,  
and Altona North Community House.   

 
For Members, Committee, Staff, Volunteers, Students, Stakeholders, Centre users, 

Partners, Sponsors and Our Community. 

 
What’s Coming Up? 

 

• Wednesday July 2, 23 and 30. FREE! Willy Walking 
Group. From 10.15 am to 11.00 am, starting at Joan Kirner 
House. Sponsored by Mobil. 

 

• Wednesday July 2, 23 and 30. FREE! Community Morning Tea. Joan Kirner House at 
11.00 am. Sponsored by Mobil. All welcome!  
 

• Friday July 4. Last day of Term Two.  
 

• July 5 to July 20. Term break. 
 

• Monday July 21. First day of Term Three. 
 

• Wednesday July 23. FREE! Welcome to Semester Two BBQ. 12.15 pm at 
Joan Kirner House. All welcome! 
 

• NEW! Thursdays 6.00 pm to 9.00 pm. Da Silva Inner Circle. Joan Kirner 
House. Details below.  

 

• NEW! Friday afternoons 12.45 pm to 1.45 pm. AA Meetings at Spotswood 
Community House. Call Anthea on 0402 902 414 for more details. 
 

• Tuesdays 12.30pm to 3.00pm at Spotswood Community House. 
Conversation Class. Sponsored by Melbourne Airport. Call Lynne on 03 
9397 6168.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Gardening Workshop at Joan Kirner House. 
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NEW! 
At Joan Kirner House. 

👈 
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Next pop-up session at Altona North 
Library on July 14. 

👉 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



5 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



6 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



7 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Proud sponsors of our Bridging 
the Digital Divide initiative. 

👈 
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What’s been happening? 
 

Neighbourhood Houses Victoria survey. 
 

Includes Altona North Community House. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
--------------------------------------------------- 

 
Newmark Primary School Williamstown social project. 

Learning about the rich cultural diversity within our local community. 
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Maribyrnong and Hobsons Bay Star Weekly.  
 

May 28. Page 2. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
--------------------------------------------------- 

 
Colours and Candles Workshop 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Contact Liza Rose for details of her next session.  

 
https://www.lizarosefloristry.com/ 

 
 

https://www.lizarosefloristry.com/
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‘Cultivating Community’ Gardening Workshops at Joan Kirner House. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

--------------------------------------------------- 
Westside Art Studio. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have had our Studio Showcase at the Newport Hub and 
Library for the past month - “Night Vision”.  
 
It celebrates the nightlife of nocturnal animals: native Australian 
animals (Boobook owls) and introduced (foxes, bunnies). 

 
 

Kids, teens and adult art classes at Joan Kirner House. 
Wednesdays and Thursdays.  
 
Contact Shelley on 0478 074 075 for more details.  
 
https://www.westsidearts.com.au/ 

https://www.westsidearts.com.au/
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National Volunteers Week tribute display.  
 

 
 
 

 
A big thank you to not only our dedicated and skilled volunteers, but also Hobsons Bay City 

Council for their gift of plants to volunteers, and Melissa Horne MP for her ‘Certificate of 
Appreciation’ to our volunteers. 

--------------------------------------------------- 
 
Hobsons Bay Community Fund 2025 Business Lunch. 
 
 

Our President Sonja Ilievska, and 
Committee member Jonathan Grima, 

represented our Centre at this annual event 
on June 13. 

 
Pictured here with new HBCF Chair, 

Pamela Sutton - Legaud (former HBCC 
Councillor). 
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Manager’s Musings 

 
 

Message from Big Group Hug. 
 
We’re running desperately low on warm children’s coats this winter, especially sizes 6 to 16.  
 
Every week, families reach out to us for help and right now we simply don’t have enough to 
meet the growing need.  
 
If you have good quality children’s coats at home, please consider donating them.  
 
2-28 Goddard St, Tarneit. 
 
Opening Hours: 
 
• Tuesdays and Thursdays, 9:30 am – 12:30 pm 
 
• First Saturday of the month, 10.00 am – 12.00 pm 

--------------------------------------------------- 
 
I recently did a short-written survey with participants at our Wednesday Community Morning 
Tea. 
 
Attendees normally include those returning from the Willy Walking Group, as well as EAL and 
Computer students going to morning beak, and ‘drop ins’. 
 
We received 26 responses. Over 50 per cent noted that they were doing other activities at the 
centre (classes, programs, courses, etc). 
 
The overwhelming majority of the participants enjoyed both the walk and morning tea. 
 
They liked – 
 

• Ability to walk at own pace. 

• Comradeship. 

• Exercise. 

• Catch up for a chat.  

• Social activity. 

• Meeting new people. 

• Companionship. 

• Friendly staff. 

• The fruit and cakes. 

• Generous amounts of food. 

• Warm interaction. 

• Meeting others. 

• Being with others. 

• Practice English speaking. 
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There were very few ‘dislikes’.  
 
A few wanted more food, and a few wanted less food. Very difficult to keep everyone happy! 
 
While this project focuses on simple weekly activities, its impact goes far beyond a walk or a 
cup of tea. 
 
It creates an inclusive, welcoming space that brings together people from different ages, 
cultures, and life experiences. 

Importantly, this project builds community connection and trust.  

These informal gatherings serve as an entry point into broader engagement with education, 
volunteering, and local services offered by our Centre and partners. 

Thanks to Mobil, who have sponsored these initiatives for the past 12 
months. 
 

--------------------------------------------------- 

Important information for all paid staff 

New Neighbourhood Houses and Adult Community 
Education Centres Collective Agreement 2024. 
 
The Agreement has been signed off by the Fair Work 

Commission.  
 
The Agreement includes a list of employers who have been 
accepted by the Fair Work decision and some additional minor 
changes. 
 
You can see the agreement and the comparison here. 
 
There is a hard copy at reception at Joan Kirner House and a 
link on our website under ’About Us’ to an electronic copy.  
 
Thanks.  
 
Mark. 
 
Dr Mark Brophy PhD 
Manager / CEO. 
Williamstown Community and Education Centre Inc. 
manager@wcec.com.au           
03 9397 6168. 

https://ymwqjwv.clicks.mlsend.com/tj/c/eyJ2Ijoie1wiYVwiOjE0ODMxNTIsXCJsXCI6MTU2NDIwMjE3MDg1MzYzNDYzLFwiclwiOjE1NjQyMDIyODM3NjQzMDI5M30iLCJzIjoiYTk1ZDYyMTJlOWY2OGZlZiJ9
mailto:manager@wcec.com.au

